
TOWN OF PALM BEACH 
Information for Town Council Meeting on:  October 13, 2022 
 

TO:  Mayor and Town Council 

VIA:  Kirk W. Blouin, Town Manager 

FROM: H. Paul Brazil, P.E., Director of Public Works 

RE:  Authorization for Road Closure for the Construction of a Private Sewer Lateral to 

the Towns Sanitary Sewer Main in the Middle of Cocoanut Row North of the 

Clarke Avenue Intersection  

 

DATE:  September 29, 2022 

______________________________________________________________________________ 

 

STAFF RECOMMENDATION 
 

Town staff recommends that Town Council approve the authorization of the Cocoanut Road 

closure for the construction of a private sewer lateral, which falls in the middle of the roadway. 

 

GENERAL INFORMATION 
 

The residents of 8 S. Lake Trail need to replace their sanitary sewer lateral. The required Right-

of-Way Permits for the proposed work have been applied for. To complete the work, the contractor 

has requested a road closure of Cocoanut Row. The proposed work would be conducted from 

October 17, 2022 thru October 21, 2022 (5 days per permit request) and entail a connection from 

the alley way of 8 S. Lake Trail to the Town’s sewer manhole, located adjacent to the center line 

of the northbound travel lane of Cocoanut Row. The depth of the connection is below the water 

table. Dewatering operations are associated with the permit. Work would be performed during 

normal work hours. The contractor will work from 9:00 a.m. to 4:00 p.m. with steel plates being 

placed across the excavation at the conclusion of each day.   

  

The detour is from Cocoanut Row down Barton to South County (signalized intersection Barton / 

South County), South County to Clarke Avenue (flagging operation intersection of Clarke / South 

County), Clarke Avenue back to Cocoanut Row. The applicant will augment the detour with two 

(2) off-duty officers on either side of the Cocoanut Row excavation. Access will be maintained for 

residents directly adjacent to the work site.  

 

 
Attachment 
 

cc: Patricia Strayer, P.E., Town Engineer 

 Jason Debrincat, P.E., Senior Project Engineer 

 Michael Roach, P.E., Project Engineer 

 Craig Hauschild, Planning, Zoning & Building, Civil Engineer 
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